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Zoning Division  


             

   Department of Urban Development  Marge Schmuckal


                                                                  Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Zoning Administrator                                                                                                           Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

DATE:
MAY 30, 2001

TO:

BILL NELESKI, CHAIR AND ZONING BOARD MEMBERS

FROM: 
MARGE SCHMUCKAL, ZONING ADMINISTRATOR

SUBJECT:
R-5 ZONE  INTERPRETATION – 244 VERANDA ST. – 432-F-003 & 4

 This property is located within an R-5 residential zone which by definition in section               14-473(c)(4)a is considered a medium and high-density residential zone. The R-5 zone allows development from 1 family to multifamilies and Planned Residential Developments (PRUDS). This property was a two unit building that existed prior to 1957. Both our microfiche and the assessor’s records verify that fact.

Section 14-117(a)1 allows for residential uses. Under this specific section it states that single and two family dwellings are allowed. This same section goes on to explain several “exceptions” to that allowance. Two exceptions in this paragraph allow alterations along with an additional dwelling unit to an existing two unit building. A two unit building may be “altered or enlarged” to accommodate an additional unit. This section goes on to describe the type of planning review for such projects.   

Because section 14-117(a)1 allows specifically for the allowance of an additional unit, this office has been consistently interpreting that to mean that such a project may use the 3,000 square feet per unit provided under the dimensional requirements.  Because this use is stated within this section of the ordinance, it has been interpreted to be distinct from the description of a multiplex as defined in the following section 14-117(a)2  and therefore would not use the 6,000 square foot per unit.

Mr. Higgins’ first submittal to this office showed that he wanted to demolish the entire structure and then rebuild it, adding a third unit, in a design similar to his plan of today.  This first plan was rejected by me because I felt that it did not meet the allowances of 14-117(a)1 in that there was an entire demolition of the existing structure. That was enough to make it meet the definition of 14-117(a)2, or a multiplex.  Therefore, the 6,000 square foot per unit would need to be applied and Mr. Higgins did not have that required land area.   Mr. Higgins redesigned his plans so that he was only altering and enlarging the main structure.  At that point, I felt that he met the allowances of 14-117(a)1 and could use the 3,000 square foot per unit.

I believe that my interpretation of this section is backed up by section 14-473(c)(4)f.   This section refers to a maximum of three (3) dwelling units allowed in the R-5 zone with a minimum lot size of 9,000 square feet, or using 3,000 square feet per dwelling unit.   

A further review showed that this project has met all the other requirements of the R-5 zone, including setbacks, lot coverage, height, and parking.  

I believe that I also complied with section 14-53 which gives a basic guideline for interpreting and applying the provisions of the Zoning Ordinance.
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